
1920 Chevrons the Army Never Used 
 

In 1919 the army designed a new set of chevrons in an effort to return some color to 

the drab uniforms, since the dress uniforms had not been issued since 1916.  In early 

1920 the Secretary of War approved the designs and the army made sample books, one of 

which is show.  This official sample book was sealed on May 14, 1920, and contains 

chevrons with hand embroidered devices such as lyres, eagles, wreaths, and other 

designs.  After sealing the samples (a photo of the tag is shown) the army started to make 

production chevrons that contained machine embroidered devices. 

 

In August 1920 

congress consolidated all 

enlisted grades into seven 

pay grades.  As a result the 

army changed chevrons, 

making the May 1920 

designs obsolete.  The 

complete 10 pages of the 

sample book and a few 

individual chevrons are 

shown. 

 

     



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


